

## CITY OF NAPERVILLE MEMORANDUM

DATE

November 21, 2007

TO:

Greg Jones, Project Manager

FROM:

Sean Marquez, Project Engineer

**SUBJECT:** 

Islamic Center Parking Study (2844 W Ogden Avenue)

On Friday, November 2, 2007, City of Naperville employees Shelley Scarbrough, Doug Splitt, and Sean Marquez performed a parking count study for the Islamic Center of Naperville at 2844 W Ogden Avenue, Naperville, IL The parking study began at 1 00 pm and ended at 2 15 Currently the Islamic Center parking lot has 90 parking spaces Once the proposed improvements are completed it will have 177 parking spaces

The parking count was conducted by Sean Marquez crossing Ogden Avenue and counting the vehicle parking in the Outback, Micheals, and Century Tile parking lots Shelley Scarbrough was counting the Vehicles parking in the FCA, and Pep Boys parking lots with the help of Doug Splitt Once the lot was filled Doug Splitt counted the number of vehicles in the Islamic Center Parking lot

Once the Islamic Center parking lot was full vehicles were double parked, parked on grass, and parked in the playground area near and around the playground equipment Every possible space a car could be parked was filled

The final results of the parking study were as follows

Parking Lot	# of Vehicles	# of Passengers
Islamic		
Center	167	-
FCA	19	25
Pep Boys	20	-
Micheals	19	26
Outback	11	13
Centruy Tile	1	1
Totals	237	65

Average Number of	
Passengers per car	1 30